GE OI{G» I A Richard E. Dunn, Director
“- Land Protection Branch

: : DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive
Suite 1054, East Tower

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION Atlanta, Georgia 30334

404-657-8600
February 7, 2018

VIA E-MAIL AND REGULAR MAIL

Cessna Aircraft Company

¢/o Mr. Gregory Simpson
Director, Site Remediation

40 Westminster Street
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Re:

Voluntary Remediation Plan Addendum, November 16, 2017
Cessna Aircraft Company

4800 Cargo Drive

Columbus, Muscogee County, Georgia

Tax Parcel: 112 003 002

Dear Mr. Simpson:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) is in receipt of the Voluntary Remediation

Plan Addendum dated November 16, 2017, for the above referenced property (the Property) pursuant to
the Georgia Voluntary Remediation Program Act (the Act). Subsequent to our review of these
documents, EPD offers the following comments.

L

EPD acknowledges and appreciates the response to EPD’s comments in the letter dated September
20, 2017. In regards to comment #1 of the letter, please include sub-slab soil gas testing along
with the proposed air monitoring program following the future shutdown of the SVE system. The
other comments have been addressed to EPD’s satisfaction within the Remediation Plan
Addendum.

EPD has reviewed the Risk Reduction Standards (RRS) submitted for metals in groundwater and
approves the proposed Type 2 and Type 4 RRS for Barium and Manganese. It should be noted
that the Type 1 groundwater RRS for Barium as presented in the table is incorrect due to a
conversion error from mg/L to ug/L. The groundwater criterion presented in Appendix III, Table 1
of the Georgia Rules for Hazardous Site Response is 2 mg/L, which is equal to 2,000 pg/L and not
200 pg/L. Please revise the table accordingly in subsequent reporting.
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EPD anticipates receipt of the third semi-annual progress on March 27, 2018 per the schedule
provided. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact David Hayes of the Response
and Remediation Program at (404) 657-8672.

Sincerely,

g el

Kevin Collins
Unit Coordinator
Response and Remediation Program

C: Philip Hendershot — CDM Smith
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